

## Roskear Primary and Nursery School

Learning together for a better future

Thursday 16th May 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

Reference: Learning Celebration Visits - Yr R to Yr 6 Pupils

We are excited to introduce something new to Roskear, Learning Celebration Visits, which we feel will help to further develop our relationships with our parents and carers.

We know that life is often busy at home and at school and we feel that the children do not always get the chance to celebrate the progress they are making with you and as such we felt it was time for something new—Learning Celebration Visits.

We will therefore be opening our Year R to Year 6 classroom doors on the first Monday back, of every half term, from 3.45pm-4.15pm to enable parents/carers to come with their child(ren) to take a look at their learning in books and talk about what they have learned.

## How will it work?

3.20pm

Children will be handed over to parents/carers at the normal time of 3.20pm and at 3.30pm, as is always the case, the door to the class will be locked for security so that teachers can escort, those children not being collected, to after school wrap around care.

3.45pm

Classroom doors will be unlocked and opened by the teacher for a half a hour window to enable parents/carers and children to return and share their learning books together. This will also give the teacher a chance to share with parents/carers the wonderful learning that takes place at Roskear.

Our first Learning Celebration visit is **Monday June 3rd** and we hope to see you there.

Best wishes

Nic Furnigh Headteacher

Roskear Primary and Nursery School Roskear Camborne Cornwall TR14 8DJ Tel - (01209) 714241

**Email -** roskearsecretary@crofymat.org **Website -** www.roskear.cornwall.sch.uk











